




















CHERRY LANE IN-FILL SITE PHOTOS (FIVE NUMBER) 
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Warrington Borough Council 

Planning Policy  

New Town House 

Buttermarket Street 

Warrington 

Wa1 2NH 

 

        By email only: ldf@warrington.gov.uk 

 

Your Ref:  CH/WLP 

Our Ref: mgb 

Date:   05th December 2016 

 

Dear GSir/Madam 

 

Call For Sites - Warrington Local Plan Review - Regulation 18 Consultation 

 

To the south of Cherry Lane Barns is Cherry Lane Farm and to the rear of this there is a further approved 

development for a large residential dwelling as per the planning approval ref: 2016/27245, which is currently 

under construction and nearing completion.  The site is currently ‘waste land’ and has not been in 

agricultural use since at least 1976. 

 

The site is located on Cherry Lane, as indicated on the attached 1:1250 OS plan, to the southwest of Lymm 

and lies between an existing modern housing development to the north and Cherry Lane Barns to the south, 

which is currently being renovated and developed into four dwellings as per the planning approval ref: 

2013/22675. 

 

The evidence so far gathered by the Council is suggesting Warrington cannot meet its development needs 

within the existing urban area, as part of its evidence base the Council commissioned Arups consultants to 

carry out an assessment of the Borough’s Green Belt against the 5 purposes the Green Belt serves, as set out 

in the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF).  

 

In looking at the more detailed parcel assessment (LY25) the consultants have assessed the site no 

contribution in terms of purposes 1, 2 strong in terms of 3 and 4 moderate when assessing purpose 5. We 

disagree with the interpretation and would hazard a guess that the consultants have not visited the site.  In 

respect of purpose 3 it states that the parcel is well connected with the countryside along three sides.  As the 

location plan edged in red clearly shows, and indeed the text highlights, the northern boundary is the 

gardens of existing dwellings on Lady Acre Close, Cherry Lane to the west and the converted Cherry Lane 

Farm to the south.  The eastern boundary is clearly defined by the existing hedge line. 

 

We strongly disagree with the statement that the existing land use consists mainly of open countryside and 

there is little vegetation. In particular, it is factually incorrect to state that there is an active farm in the 

north-west corner of the parcel and that the parcel helps to prevent further encroachment particularly given 

the residential properties on the Avenue. There is no long line views to the west and and serves no purpose 

of maintaining a strong degree of openness. 

 



 

 

 

Given the location of the site along Cherry Lane and between the various housing and residential 

developments as described above, and the fact that it is not in agricultural use, the site no longer meets the 

criteria for Green Belt designation and is now part of the built up area of Lymm and this allows for housing 

development of an appropriate scale.  The proposal will contribute to enhancing the sustainability of the 

local area by providing a range of homes. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Murray Graham|Director 

For and on behalf of Urban Roots 
Mgb141116.doc 




